
Minutes of Annual Meeting May 15, 2016 
Northgate Park Neighborhood Association 
The meeting was held Northgate Park Picnic Shelter at the Tennis Courts 
4:00 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. 
Attending Board Members: Deb Hawkins, Melissa Harrell, Alice Kolacinski, Terry Kolacinski, Ian Pond, 
Dan Singer, Bernie Page 
54 members attended       

 
 
Deb Hawkins opened the meeting with a welcome. 
Ian Pond, past president lead a Moment of Silence in remembrance of Bill Anderson 
Deb Hawkins encouraged attendees to visit the historical displays, sign up at the volunteer board and 
raffle drawings for NPNA and Northgate Mall. 
 
Officers elected for the 2016/2017 membership year are as follows: 
Deb Hawkins, President 
Jeff (Boomer) Bakalchuk, Vice President 
Dan Singer, Treasurer 
Secretary, Carol Fuqua 
Board Members at Large: Melissa Harrell, Alice Kolacinski, Terry Kolacinski, Bernadette (Bernie) Page 
Karen Smith, Tom Melby 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



The President’s Award was given to Ian Pond and Carol Henderson for their contributions to NPNA. 
The NPNA Board commissioned a display/memory quilt created of NPNA t-shirts for them. Members 
were encouraged to autograph the back side. 

 
 
In addition to the annual business session, this event marked the 30th year of NPNA’s creation. To mark  
that occasion we ate Anniversary cake and a lap quilt commissioned by the NPNA board and created by 
Carol Fuqua was raffled to a current member. Martha Dyer won that quilt. 
Other raffles were held for prizes from local vendors obtained by Deb Hawkins 

 
  



              

 


